# NEWSLETTER N° 3

# DECEMBER 1992



# MESSAGE FROM THE COMMITTEE

The Committee wish a merry Christmas, and a upward New Year to all members. We hope that you had a good year and look forward to seeing you on next years meets.

#### FORTHCOMING OUTDOOR MEETS

Anyone wishing to go on these meets, and are having difficulty with transport should contact the meets leader as early as possible.

Any member wishing to lead a meet, and take the Club away, next year, should contact Mick Carr, as soon as possible to book potential dates and locations.

RECENT OUTDOOR MEETS

FORTHCOMING OUTDOOR MEETS

RECENT EVENING / INDOOR MEETS

Thursday 1st October

Ice Skating

Thursday 22<sup>nd</sup> October

Quasar - Laser Gun Fight

Thursday 12th November

Skittles

# FORTHCOMING EVENING / INDOOR MEETS

Any queries contact Julie Duggan or Mick Carr

WORK MEET 7 & 8 November

CLUB DINNER

The Club's annual dinner has now been booked for 20<sup>th</sup> March 93, at the Marquis of Granby Hotel. This is near Hope in the Peak District and will be the first dinner out of Wales for a long time. Tickets for the dinner will be £12:50, and this will cover the five course meal and the post dinner live band.

Please book you dinner using the attached booking slip, as soon as possible - to aviod disappointment.

#### Accomodation:

Hotels:

??

B & B:

??

Camping:

??

#### **SUBS**

The Committee have decided that the subs for next year should be set at £12 for full members and £18 for joint members. This will be the first increase for a number of years and we have tried to keep the increase as small possible. We will also be maintaining the current overnight rates for people staying at the hut.

A number of people have asked about paying via direct debit, this method of subs collection seemed to solve many of the subs collection problems found in the Club and it was investigated by the Committee. Unfortuately, whilst a direct debit system could be operated, the revenue realised by subs collection would not cover the cost of operating the scheme - that is unless we put the membership rates up to about £60. However it is possible to operate a standing order system that once set up will run untill the next subs rate change, when this happens we will send out another standing order form. If you would prefer to pay by this method please fill out the standing order form at the back of the newsletter, and forward it to your bank. If you have any difficulty completeing this then please contact either Nick Oldfield or Mitch for advice. Otherwise please send your money to Nick Oldfield with the attached payment slip.

#### T SHIRT COMPETITION - WIN A MAJOR PRIZE!

The T Shirt designs have now all been collected and the winner was selected at one of the Wednesday evening meets at the Crown. So the lucky winner ?????? will recieve a Sony Walkman. At the Club dinner or at an earlier meet. The runners up will each recieve a ticket for the Bentley Climbing Wall, near Wlasall.

# CANDIDATES FOR ELECTION

Name	Address	App. Date	Occupation	Proposer	Seconder
David Jinks		5/1/92	Fireman	J Fairey	V Beddard
John & Lynne Owen	è	4/3/92	Quality Technician	B Beddard	V Beddard

Name	Address	App. Date	Occupation	Proposer	Seconder
Brian Mullian		1/7/92	Lecturer	P Robins	H Folkard

Members wishing to comment on any of the above applications should write to Zoë Mitchell, Membership Secretary,

# RECENTLY ELECTED MEMBERS

The Committee would like to congratulte Felisa Rolda and Oliver Rooke on thier election to full membership.

#### SELLING / WANTED SHEET

At the end of this news letter you will find a selling sheet. This is for the use of all Club members, to enable you to get rid of all that gear that doesn't fit or you don't like the colour. The sheet will be included in all forthcoming newsletters if people use it. To place an advert, just write a small ad and forward it to Zoë Mitchell. The use of the selling sheet will be free for all members. It may also be used if you want to but kit from other members by placing "wanted" ads.

#### LIBRARY

A number of members have been enquiring about the location of the Club library. It has now been placed at Tyn Lon, and is there for the benefit of all Club members. Any member wishing to borrow a book from the library should contact any of the Club committee members. All have keys and will be able to take the book from the cupboard. Enclosed with this newsletter is a inventory of the library detailing the names and authors of the books.

# **HUT BOOKINGS**

Tyn Lon has been booked on the following dates;-

Date	;	Group	Numbers
October	16-17	P Rooker	12
October	25-26	J Stuffing	
November	29-4/12	D Jinks	
February	12-14	North Leicester MC	12
February	26-28	Milton Keynes MC	12
March	8-12	White Hall Centre	14
March	26-28	Hucknall MC	12

# **JOURNAL**

Now that the summer hol's are over, and you've got some spare time on your hands, why not sit down and get it on paper! Any articles about climbing, mountaineering, skiing, diving, or other wise will be greatly appreciated for the next journal. Please contact Sue Traynor for details.